[image: image1.jpg]‘\DWOR TQ

POLO CLUB

Ryep FOQ‘C@



[image: image2.jpg]‘\DWOR TQ

POLO CLUB

Ryep FOQ‘C@




TIDWORTH POLO CLUB
TEDWORTH PARK

TIDWORTH

WILTSHIRE SP9 7AH

Tel: 01980 846705 (Office); 01980 650513 (Chukkas/Hire)

01980 842558 (Fax); 94342 2513 (Military)

07710 176410 (Mobile)

Email: info@tidworthpolo.com 

Website: www.tidworthpolo.com










1st February 2018
To All Members of Tidworth Polo Club
Dear Members,

Last year was a successful and busy year for the club, despite financials estimated to only break even.

The headlines were:

Increased membership making Tidworth Polo Club the largest playing membership club in the country. (maybe the world!)

Military activity at a record high.

TPC awarded Heroes Medal for “Outstanding ongoing support”

Fisher Ground improvement shows results.
Moving on to 2018. 

A big change occurred on 1st January 2018 with a Heads of Terms agreement being signed between Andrews@Tidworth Polo Ltd and Tidworth Netheravon and Bulford Garrison.

This agreement was the culmination of many months (indeed years) of discussion concerning the operation of Polo at Tidworth. With the arrival of Lt. Col. Jamie Balls as the new Commander of the Garrison fresh impetus was given to resolving the problems.

TPC will no longer be run as a commercial entity and returns to being a Garrison Welfare facility with effect from 1st January 2018.

I am pleased to report that the present Management team will continue to provide services to the Tidworth Polo Club, so as far as polo goes for members it is no change.
The aims are the same as they have been, the official management agreement states “ The aim of the Tidworth Polo Club is to nurture, facilitate and promote affordable polo in the Armed Services of the United kingdom (including Territorial and Reserve Forces), in conjunction with the Civilian membership, for all Servicemen and women at every level in order that Service teams and individuals compete at the highest levels commensurate with the constraints of military service.
We will continue to achieve these aims by nurturing the mix of Military and Civilian membership which provides TPC with its unique, all inclusive, competitive yet friendly atmosphere, enabling us to enjoy the game we love at preferential and affordable rates.

Winter Arena Polo.

We are now in the midst of the arena season which this year is extended to include March, an excellent time to come and hone your skills and tone the muscles for the summer season. If you have not got the information for the next two months and want to have a lesson or play a match just contact us by email or phone on the usual numbers.

We are attaching the fixture list for 2018, please note the date changes with nearly all dates moving back a week.
Heroes Day is 3rd June

Rundle Cup 14th July

Captains & Subalterns 21st/22nd July

I believe this club has a lot to offer potential Sponsors and we will be continuing our efforts on this front. The involvement of sponsors and advertisers does enable us to keep the costs to members as low as possible so if anyone has contacts that might be able to support us please do pass on a name for us to make contact with.
It is good to report that work to improve Tattoo ground has now started and we hope in future to get this ground to the same standard as Fisher, a good start has been made with the ground being properly rested this winter, seeded and top dressed, with weedkilling shortly.

There are a few changes to the team caused by maternity leave and one retirement. 

Rosie Dodsworth will be taking a rest with our best wishes for her forthcoming birth.

David Mitchell our long time Timekeeper needs special mention and our sincere thanks, he has been a loyal servant to TPC since 1997 when he worked in the office prior to becoming TPC,s voluntary Timekeeper in 2007. 20 years with TPC and all who have seen his beautifully presented score sheets marvel at them. We will miss him greatly and I hope we will see him coming to watch and relax without the duties he has so loyally fulfilled. 
We are of course now looking for volunteers to take over this role, so if you know anyone who would enjoy watching and being a part of this vibrant club do get in touch.

The rest of the team Jess, Miles, Edd, Pete, Wayne, Kylie, Emily remain with us and we will welcome Lizzie White who will take on the role of Front of House looking after the bar and Kitchen and when not there will be part of the Grooms team. The remaining Grooms team has yet to be employed.
The first Club chukkas of 2018 summer season will start on 11th April and the start of season drinks party will be held on the 21st April at 1800 in the club house. All are welcome and even if you can only come for a short time please do so.
Our Annual magazine is being produced again this year, adverts, articles and photos would be welcomed. Please don’t wait to be asked, new ideas welcome.

The print deadline is Mid March.

I hope all are aware of the new Helmet regulations forwarded from the HPA, we will be policing this and I have been elected as chief Enforcer, so please spare me the embarrassment of asking anyone to leave the field!
Finally, Charges for 2018
There are the inevitable rises which we have tried hard to restrict to an average below 5% with Livery increasing by a little bit more, however we believe we remain competitive and still offer tremendous value when compared to other clubs.

Attached to this letter are the charges for 2018, the fixture list and membership forms for both Military and Civilian. You will note from the HPA attachment that all HPA memberships will be paid direct to HPA and not to your club. They are in the process of trialling the system. You must still be a member of a club to join the HPA.

It really helps us greatly at this time of year to receive your membership applications and payments as soon as possible. Upon receipt of your payments you will be sent your Car sticker and any other membership information.

I look forward to seeing you all later this year and with the whole team at TPC wish you a happy and successful 2018.

Chris Andrews

TPC Director
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